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• Tax credits are closing in April 2025 and customers must respond to their 
migration notices to continue receiving benefits. 

• Those affected have three months from the date on their migration notice to 
apply for Universal Credit. 

• Customers do not need to take action until they receive their migration notice 
letter from the Department from Work and Pensions. 

 

DWP is urging Tax Credit customers to respond to their Universal Credit 
migration notices, so they continue to receive benefits. 

Anyone affected will be sent a ‘migration notice’ by DWP to apply for Universal 
Credit as the department continues to transition over a million claimants on 
legacy benefits to Universal Credit. 

Legacy benefits – such as Tax Credits, Housing Benefit, Income Support, 
Jobseeker’s Allowance and Income-Related Employment and Support Allowance 
– are being phased out to bring government financial support into one place.  

 

 

For More information 

Please contact 

Angela Martin 

Welfare Rights Officer 

0141 771 7722 

https://scot.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=11fdff413e50ba7bc51890111&id=3cc4a542d1&e=af0cda5731
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